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Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 

2018 Board of Directors 
 

President       Travis Montgomery        951-244-5193   

            tamontgomery@verizon.net 

Handicap        Chris Wilkeson         951-255-6313 

   1st VP        chriswilkeson@yahoo.com 

Tournaments       Jon Evans            951-244-7924          

   2nd VP      jon.evans3@verizon.net 

Secretary       Ted Horton            951-246-2928 
            tnhorton@aol.com 

Treasurer       Rodney Smith          951-674-1984 
            rsmith@stratwater.com 

Wed. Game      Gary Bradford          951-244-6320 
            fsh4bss@twc.com 

Membership      Greg Brack            951-570-1239           

    Rules     rgbrack@msn.com 

Public Relations   Joe Kamashian         951-244-3675 
            jkamashian@ca.rr.com 

Green Com.     Shannon Van Druff       951-244-8848 
            shannon.vandruff@gmail.com 

Social         Steve McCain          951-244-0119 
            mccain4@ca.rr.com 

2018 Tournament Schedule 
 

Sweetheart Tournament                February 11 
Spring Kickoff                                 March 17,18 
Presidents Cup                                          April 21 
Men's Club Championship                             June 1,2,3 
Member Guest                                September 8 
Stag Day                                   September 29 
Member-Member                                 November 17,18 
Christmas Tournament                           December 15 

Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

 

Promote Honesty and Integrity in the game of golf. 
Promote the enjoyment of, and participation in, the game of golf 

for all members. 
Arrange games and tournaments that are fun,  

fair and inclusive. 
Provide financial disclosure and administer the Club’s  

assets in a professional and business like manner. 
Promote sportsmanship and care for the golf course 

 

The Men’s Golf Club Board of Directors 
Meets the First Wednesday  

of Each Month 

 

Club Historian    Jim Magill           951-244-5030 
            jamesmagill1926@gmail.com                   

 

SCGA Rep.      Dudley Thompson      951-244-6505 
            jthompson2@aol.com                              

 

Golf Pro        Pat Kemball          951-246-1782 
            patkemball@pga.com 

 We are three quarters of the way through the year 
and already starting to look at 2019.  You recently 
received your ballot for the 2019 President and 
Board of Directors.  Our Board members put in a lot 
of time trying to make our club operate smoothly 
and to the benefit of the membership.  It’s not  
always an easy job.  Please take the time to return 
your ballot in support of those members who have 
been willing to step forward and work on all of our 
behalves.  
Also, in the next few weeks, many of you will be 
receiving your Men’s Golf Club membership  
renewal for 2019.  Be on the lookout for your  
renewal notice and how to conveniently renew 
online.   
The golf course will be closing for three weeks, 
(October 8 thru 28), shortly after you receive this 
October bulletin.  Some members will be arranging 
golf during the course closure at area golf courses.  
We will try and alert you to these events so that you 
may participate if you would like.  Valerie and I are 
heading to Florida and South Carolina to visit family 
and play some golf.  Hopefully, we won’t have to 
evacuate, due to hurricanes, like we did two years 
ago thanks to Hurricane Mathew. 
When the course reopens on October 29 we will no 
doubt be confined to cart paths only for a period of 
time to allow the course to fully benefit from the 
overseeding.  Your cooperation in protecting the 
course when it reopens will be beneficial to all. 
We should be back fully on the course in time for 
the Member/Member tournament on November 17 
& 18.  We will have great tee prizes, awards and 
lunch.  The Member/Member is the traditional  
payback to the members from the Stag Day  
proceeds. The better we do with Stag Day the  
better we do with the Member/Member. 
At our Christmas tournament on December 15 we 
will introduce the new President and Board  
members and thank those that have served the 
previous year.  Mark your calendars for this  
tournament – December 15. 
I look forward to seeing all of you when the course 
reopens and at the Member/Member! 
Travis Montgomery 
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Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 
2018 Board of Directors 

 

President         Ura Furry        951-244-1910 

              ufurry@verizon.net  

Major Tournament   
       1st VP      Valerie Montgomery 951-244-5193 

              tvmontgomery@verizon.net                  
Handicap         Linda Kamashian   951-244-3675      
       2nd VP    lkamashian@ca.rr.com                             
Tuesday Tournaments                                                        
              Barbara Horrigan   951-244-9379                
              Horriganhouse63@gmail.com                 
Recording Secretary                                                        
              Mary Burns      650-766-6765                                                               
              meburns@juno.com                    
Treasurer         Kathy Homewood   951-403-3124 
              kmhomewood@gmail.com                     
Membership       Norma Yarbrough   951-244-8753 
              normajyarbrough@msn.com                    
Corresponding Secretary/ Historian                                
              Barbara Spraul    951-244-6540 
              dbspraul@yahoo.com                                                
              Sue Sell        951-660-7355 
              suesellre@gmail.com                     
Rules            Marilyn Bridges    951-244-3984 
              marilyn_bridges@ca.rr.com          
Social           Alice Ramirez     951-244-0294 
              alicencj@twc.com                         
              Merilyn Murphy    951-244-3410 

2018 Tournament Schedule 
Beat the Pro                          January 16 
Valentine Tournament                   February 13 
SB&R Tournament                     February 22 
Presidents Cup                      March 20, 27 
Club Championship                                 April 17, 19, 24  
Member Guest                                                 May 11 
Senior Championship                                  June 12,19 
Couples Eclectic                                          July 17, 24 
Breast Cancer                                               August 14 
Member/Member                          September 11, 13, 18 
Jack & Jill                                                    November 11 
Christmas Tournament                                December 11

Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

Our Mission is to create and maintain a friendly atmosphere in 
which golfers of all abilities can participate in, and enjoy, the 
game of golf. We will promote our primary objective through 
camaraderie, social events, tournaments and recognition. 

We encourage equitable competition through proper  
handicapping, utilizing USGA standards  

We strive to be a source of pride and enjoyment for our  
members, guests and our community 

 

Women’s Golf Club Board of Directors  
Meets the First Tuesday of Each Month  

General Board Meetings 
February 6, May 1, August 7, November 6 

President’s  
Message  

by  

Ura Furry 

 

 
I want to congratulate the winners of the 3 day 
Member Member Tournament.  The A Flight 1

st
 

place winners were Gross- Mary Burns & Julie 
Faia, Net was Marlene Cathro & Jeannette  
Williams; B Flight 1

st
 place winners were  

Gross- KK Beecher & Judy Kim, Net- Lila Gann & 
Rita Wacker.  Congratulations to all the other  
winners.  It was an interesting and fun tournament 
especially the last day.  I want to thank the  
committee, Rita Wacker, Marlene Cathro and KK 
Beecher for a great job. 
For the month of October the 9er’s having a  
Scholarship Tournament on the 4

th
, so it’s open to 

anyone that wants to play.  So sign up and support 
them for a good cause. 
Our most improved golfer for August was Anita 
Fairfield.  And our September monthly winner’s 
was Cathy Barr for Low Gross and Maxine Whalen 
for Low Net.  Great job ladies! 
August was no play in SB&R, so we will play at 
Seven Hills on September 27

th
.  Hope all you 

members signed up to play.  October is money 
month and you have to have played 3 times during 
the year to win money. You can still sign up to play 
if you haven’t got 3 games in, but you can’t win 
money. 
Our next tournament is the Jack & Jill on Sunday, 
November 12

th
 9:00 tee time.  I hope in having a 

few weeks off from our course being closed from 
October 8

th
 to the 29

th
 you will be anxious to play in 

the tournament with your husband or another man. 
If you need a male partner we can find you one, 
just let the committee know.  There are men in the 
men’s club that always are willing to play. I hope 
while you are off those 3 weeks that you have fun 
and stay safe. 
Membership Renewal is due November 30

th
 so you 

will get your new renewal form emailed to you.  
When you get it fill out send to Norma Yarbrough 
or give it to her with your money. 
I want to thank the Men’s Club again for the invite 
to their annual picnic.  It was another good turn out 
and good food.  
Have a great October.                                                                                                                                               

Ura Furry CLWGC President 
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MENS DAYS 

A/B Ind LN, C/D Ind TW 8/22/18  
    

Bobby Ousterhout   1st A Flt 66 
Brian Boothby      2nd A Flt 66 
Dave Shankland    3rd A Flt 66 
Jim Merritt         4th A Flt 68 
Fred Hemborg      1st B Flt 65 
Jeff Roach         2nd B Flt 66 
Tom Fuhrman      3rd B Flt 67 
Tom Scudieri       4th B Flt 67 
Chuck Furry       1st C Flt 26 
Bob Pickard        2nd C Flt 23 
Oscar Rowland     3rd C Flt 23 
Vern Kelch        4th C Flt 21 
Jim Magill         1st D Flt 32 
Fred Espinosa      2nd D Flt 26 
Jim Musser        3rd D Flt 26 
Jack Gray         4th D Flt 25 
18 MAXIMUM SKINS   

Dave Shankland Hole 5  
Fred Finger Hole 8  
Bobby Ousterhout Hole 12  
Roger Kielty Hole 15  
Darrell Hartzell Hole 16  
Fred Hemborg Hole 17  
Ralph Brack Hole 18  
     
31 MAXIMUM SKINS   

Oscar Rowland Hole 5  
Jim Musser Hole 9  
Fred Espinosa Hole 10, 14  
Chuck Furry Hole 11, 15  
Rich Dawson Hole 12, 16, 18  
Dennis Franks Hole 17  

2/5’s, 3/4’s, 4/3’s 8/29/18  
    

Bruce Wallace  1st A Flt 176 
Gil Cervantez   

Anton Riniti   

Gil Kim   
    

Brian Boothby  2nd A Flt 185 
Chip Barker   

Bob Mahan   

James Heilman   
    

Jeff Roach     1st B Flt 181 
Carlos Ramirez   

Joe Strong   

Norm Morrissette   
    

Don Raworth   2nd B Flt 196 
Robert Talleksen   

Dave Carlson   

Philip Coughlin   
    

Thom Merry    1st C Flt 176 
Leroy Madera   

Bob Clow   

Jim Magill   
    

Jack Gray     2nd C Flt 193 
Pete Mortensen   

Svenn Henrichsen   

Joe Henderson   
    

18 MAXIMUM SKINS   

Don Raworth Hole 3, 16  
Gil Cervantez Hole 5, Ptnr, 12
  
Zell Rawlins Hole 8  
Dave Shankland Hole 10  
Bobby Gunter Hole 14  
Anton Riniti  Ptnr, 12  
     

Ptnrs Best Ball  9/5/18  
    

Larry Drew        1st A Flt 59 
Rick Potter   

    

Bruce Wallace      2nd A Flt 60 
Chuck Newsom   

    

Collin (BD) McCaffery 3rd A Flt 61 
David Derse   

    

Darrell Wetherbee   4th A Flt 62 
Steve McCain   

    

Darrell Hartzell     1st B Flt 50 
Zell Rawlins   

    

Joe Kamashian     2nd B Flt 57 
Bob Stinson   

    

John Fecko       3rd B Flt 60 
Allan Stone   

    

Bobby Gunter      4th B Flt 60 
Walt Popper   
    

Robert Talleksen    1st C Flt 61 
Clive Taylor   

    

Gary Bradford      2nd C Flt 61 
Rocky Rogers   
    

Vernon Kelch      3rd C Flt 63 
Ray Freyre   

    

Tom Scudieri      4th C Flt 63 
Tom Damato   
    

Eric Schrader      1st D Flt 54 
Don Norris   

    

Randy Schutz      2nd D Flt 57 
Ted Russelle Sr   
    

Doug Ray        3rd D Flt 57 
Mike Connor   

    

Carlos Ramirez     4th D Flt 58 
Norm Morrissette   
    

18 MAXIMUM SKINS   

Bobby Gunter Hole 1, 17  
David Derse Hole 8  
Clive Taylor Hole 15  
     
31 MAXIMUM SKINS   

Zell Rawlins Hole 2, 15  
Randy Schutz Hole 5, 8  
Bob Stinson Hole 14  



LADIES DAYS Ptnrs Best Ball  9/12/18  
    

Bruce Wallace    1st A Flt 58 
Anton Riniti   
    

Dave Shankland  2nd A Flt 59 
Bob Stinson   
    

Darrell Wetherbee 3rd A Flt 60 
Brian Boothby   
    

Rick Halsey     4th A Flt 61 
John Reed   
    

Clive Taylor     1st B Flt 57 
Tom Damato   
    

Bobby Gunter    2nd B Flt 59 
Walt Popper   
    

Sam Theodora   3rd B Flt 60 
Chris Poland   
    

Shannon Van Druff4th B Flt 62 
Jack Gray   
    

Bob Pickard     1st C Flt 55 
Eric Schrader   
    

Nick Valencia    2nd C Flt 57 
Brian Helmer   
    

Joe Washle      3rd C Flt 59 
Joe Henderson   
    

Bill Hallahan     4th C Flt 60 
Roland Clark   
    

18 MAXIMUM SKINS   

Larry Drew Hole 1  
Gary McKee Hole 2  
Sam Theodora Hole 3  
Dave Shankland Hole 5  
Dave Carlson Hole 6  
Bobby Gunter Hole 14  
Steve Spaeth Hole 17  
John Reed Hole 18  
     
31 MAXIMUM SKINS   

Carlos Ramirez Hole 2  
Rodney Smith Hole 5  
Bob Stinson Hole 9, 14  
Bob Pickard Hole 10  

Ptnrs BB 2 On 5’s  9/19/18    
Darrell Wetherbee 1st A Flt 78 
Steve McCain   
    
Rick Halsey     2nd A Flt 79 
John Reed   
    
Dave Shankland  3rd A Flt 81 
Bob Stinson   
    
Pepe Iturralde    4th A Flt 82 
Mike Sanders   
    
Joe Kamashian   1st B Flt 82 
Travis Montgomery   
    
Jason Jernigan   2nd B Flt 82 
David Derse   
    
Bruce Yarbrough  3rd B Flt 83 
Gary Sell   
    
Darrell Hartzell   4th B Flt 84 
Don Roberson   
    
Ron Kelley      1st C Flt 82 
Eric Schrader   
    
Don (BD) Raworth 2nd C Flt 82 
Ray Freyre   
    
Don Raworth     3rd C Flt 82 
Philip Coughlin   
    
Sam Theodora   4th C Flt 83 
Jack Gray   
    
Carlos Ramirez   1st D Flt 80 
Norm Morrissette   
    
Bob Pickard     2nd D Flt 85 
Ed Cortez   
    
Joe Washle      3rd D Flt 85 
Joe Henderson   
    
Svenn Henrichsen 4th D Flt 86 
Pete Mortensen   
    
18 MAXIMUM SKINS   
Bruce Wallace Hole 5  
Travis Montgomery Hole 6  
John Reed Hole 12  
Steve McCain Hole 16  
     
31 MAXIMUM SKINS   
Eric Schrader Hole 1  
Oscar Rowland Hole 2  
Randy Schutz Hole 3  

Tuesday Sweeps 8/28/2018  
Game:Partners Relay    

White Tee Flights 16 Teams  
1st Place Cathy Voss     71.5 
Cathy Homewood    

2nd Place Mary Burns    72 wco 
Linda Johnson    

3rd Place Norma Yarbrough 72 lco 
Anita Fairfield    

4th Place Maxine Whalen   72.5 
Donna Nunes    

5th Place Judy Thompson   73.5 
Gerry Meeks  
   

Green Tee Flights 4 Teams  
1st Place Dawn Haggerty 64 
Sila Hoekstra    

2nd Place Ellie Clow 66 
Laverne Cann    
Chip-ins   

Darlene Cortez   

Lorrie Sjomeling   

Judy Thompson   

Tuesday Sweeps  
Low Gross/Low Net 8-7-18 
Cathy Barr     Low Gross 94 
Maxine Whalen  Low Net 70   

A Flight 11 Players  
Mary Burns    1st Low Gross 87 
Marilyn Bridges  2nd Low Gross 89 
Cathy Barr     1st Low Net 71 
Lorrie Sjomeling 2nd Low Net 72 wco   

B Flight 9 Players  
Maxine Whalen   1st Low Gross 96 
Ina Pickard      2nd Low Gross 103 
Dianne Schneider 1st Low Net 73 
Judy Thompson   2nd Low Net 77   

C Flight 10 Players  
Linda Johnson   1st Low Gross 109 
Ellie Clow      2nd Low Gross 114 
Joanna Spiller    1st Low Net 77 wco 
Linda Helmer    2nd Low Net 81   

D Flight 3 Players  
Dawn Haggerty  Low Gross 124 
Linda Kamashian Low Net 84 
   

Chip-ins      Birds  
Cathy Barr     Cathy Barr  
Marilyn Bridges  Marlene Cathro  
Lou de Young   

Ina  Pickard   



2019 USGA Rules 

Here are just a few rules changes that are scheduled to take effect on January 1, 2019 

 
Ball Moved During Search 
Under Rule 7.4, if a player accidentally moves his or her ball while searching for it: 

 The player will get no penalty for causing it to move, and 
 The ball will always be replaced; if the exact spot is not known, the player will  replace the ball on the estimated 

original spot (including on, under or against any attached natural or man-made objects which the ball had been 

at rest under or against) 

No Penalty for Moving a Ball on the Putting Green 
Under Rule 13.1d, there will no longer be a penalty if a player (or opponent) accidentally causes the player’s ball 
to move on the putting green. 
The substance of this Rule change has already been implemented as of 1 January 2017 by authorizing Committees 
to adopt a Local Rule that eliminates the penalty for accidentally moving a ball on the putting green.  
 
Standard for Deciding Why a Ball Moved 
Under Rule 9.2, the “known or virtually certain” standard (meaning at least 95% likely)  will apply to all questions of 
fact about why a ball at rest moved: 

 A player, opponent or outside influence will be found to have caused the ball to move if the player, opponent or 
outside influence was known or virtually certain to have caused it to move; otherwise it will be assumed that nat-
ural forces caused it to move. Play the ball as it lies. 

 
Ball in Motion Accidentally Deflected  
Under Rule 11.1, for all accidental deflections, including when the ball hits the player or opponent  or their equipment 
or caddies: 

 There will be no penalty and the ball will be played as it lies (with limited exceptions).  
 To address any concern that a player might deliberately position equipment to act as a backstop and potentially 

deflect his or her ball, there will be a penalty if the ball hits equipment that was positioned for that purpose (Rule 

11.2a). 

New Procedure for Dropping a Ball 

 How a ball may be dropped is simplified; the only requirement will be that the ball be  let go from knee height so 
that it falls through the air and does not touch any part of the player’s body or equipment before it hits the 
ground. 
 

Time for Search Before a Ball is Lost   

 Under Rule 18.2, the time for a ball search (before the ball becomes lost) will be  reduced from 5 minutes to 3 
minutes. 
 

Relief for an Embedded Ball   
The current default position in the Rules will be reversed: 

 Rule 16.3 will allow relief for a ball embedded anywhere in the “general area”  (that is, the area currently known 
as “through the green”), except when embedded in sand.  

 But a Committee may adopt a Local Rule restricting relief to a ball embedded in those parts of the general area 
cut to fairway height or less. 

 In taking relief, the player will drop the original ball or a substituted ball within one club -length of (but not nearer 

the hole than) the spot right behind where the ball was embedded.  

Ball Played from the Putting Green Hits Unattended Flagstick in Hole  
Under Rule 13.2a(2):                   

 There will no longer be a penalty if a ball played from the putting green hits a flagstick left in the hole.  
 Players will not be required to putt with the flagstick in the hole; rather, they will continue to have the 

choice to have it removed (which includes having someone attend the flagstick and remove it after the 

ball is played). 

For More information on the 2019 Rules of Golf go to www.usgarules.com  
 

Watch for upcoming Rules Seminar sponsored by the Men’s Golf Club  

http://www.usgarules.com


Canyon Lake Women's Golf Club held their annual Member/Member tournament on September 11, 2018.  Thirty-eight 
players participated in this three-day tournament with luncheon following on last day. Tournament program and  
luncheon was planned by Rita Wacker with helpers KK Beecher and Marlene Cathro.   Pat Kemball, PGA Golf  
Professional, announced the winners of net and gross scores in two flights.  Prizes were also given to the two  "Closest 
to the Pin" winners.  Sue Sell was the photographer for this event.   

 

Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club  -  Member/Member Tournament 

A Flight 
Winners 

 
Gross 

Julie Faia 
Mary Burns 

 
Net 

Jeannette 
Williams  
Marlene 
Cathro 

B Flight 
Winners 

 
Gross 

KK Beecher 
Judy Kim 

 
Net 

Rita Wacker 
Lila Gann 

Closest to the Pin 
Winners 

 
Ellie Clow 

Gerry Meeks 





Men's Club Anniversaries - - October 
The members of the Canyon Lake Men's Golf Club want 

to congratulate the following on the anniversary of 

their joining our club in the year listed below…… 
1983   35 years Hugh Wagoner 2005   13 years John DeYoung 

1986   32 years Tom Steinle 2010    8 years Brent Blount 

1989   29 yeas George Middle 2010    8 years Jim Parsons 

1996   22 years Brad Fraser 2012    6 years Ted Horton 

1996   22 years Robb Smith 2013    5 years Tim Stoebe 

1998   20 years Larry Barbaria 2015    3 years Mike Connor 

1998   20 years Mike Zingg 2017    1 year Koby Mora 

1999   19 years Terry Loy 2017    1 year John Acosta 

2004   14 years Barry Talbot    

    Jim Magill, Club Historian 

Canyon Lake Men's Golf Club 
Most Improved Players during the month of August 

Below you will see the list the SCGA has forwarded to us with the names of the 

members of the C, L Men's Golf Club who have shown the most improvement 

in their game during the past thirty days. 

   Last  New    Last New 

1 Jim Emmett 12 9  11 Phil Lerch 12.1 10.5 

2 Tom D'Amato 27 23.3  12 Ralph Brack 12.3 10.7 

3 Jim Merritt 11.3 9.3  13 Brent Blount 7.8 6.8 

4 John Stubbs 13.5 11.3  14 Chuck Hawley 17.8 16.3 

5 Koby Mora 8.9 7.2  15 Travis Montgomery 13.7 12.4 

6 Gary McKee 15.8 13.6  16 Gene Brown 37.4 35.1 

7 Gary Sell 16.2 14  17 Richard Dawson 28.7 26.8 

8 Jason Jernigan 14.9 12.9  18 Jack Gray 29.4 27.5 

9 James Whipple 26.5 23.8  19 Shannon Vandruff 9.8 8.8 

10 Rick Halsey 10.4 8.9  20 Bob Clow 32.7 30.7 

You really have to work at it to make the above list.  It's hard to make this list once but 

some of our members have managed to accomplish this feat two weeks in a row.  They 

are Bob Clow and Tom D'Amato. Congratulations guys, Good work! 

                    Jim Magill, Club Historian 

 

Major Rules Changes in 2019 
Men’s Club Rules Seminar  

December 11th 2018 



October 2018 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  1 2 
CLWGC 
Ace/Gross 
Board Meeting 

3   CLMGC 
Board Meeting 
1,2,3 Waltz – You 

pick Foursome 2 

on 5’s, 3 on 4’s, 4 

on 3’s  

4 
9er’s Scholarship 

Tournament 

 

John Acosta 

5 

  
Mimi LaRosa 

Rich Dawson 

6 

7 
Kay Arth 

Joe Henderson 

8 

Closed 

  
Columbus Day 

  

9 

Closed 
 
 
Sam Theodora 

  

10 

 Closed 

  
  
  

11 

Closed 
Babette Stubbs 
Laverne Cann 
Lorrie Sjomeling 
Barry Talbot 

12 

Closed 
  
 Joanna Spiller 

Jason Maslach 

Kevin O’Leary 

13 

Closed 

  

14 

Closed 
  

15 

Closed 

  
Kathy Voss 

  

16 

Closed 

  
  

17 

Closed 

  

18 

Closed 
 
Sae(Sam) Kim 
 

19 

Closed 
 
Norm Morrissette 

  

20 

Closed 
 
Tom Fuhrman 

  

21 

Closed 

  
  

22 

Closed 

  

23 

Closed 
  
Sue Kim 
Sherry Potter 

Mel Jensen 

  
  

24 

Closed 

  
 
Michael Golovich 

25 

Closed 

  
SB&R @ Trilogy  
SB&R @ ? 

Gary Bradford 

26 

Closed 

  
Isabell Brack 

  

27 

Closed 
 
 
Robert Tallaksen 

 

  

28 

Closed 
9er’s Scramble 

29 

  
  
Brenda Adams 

30 
CLWGC 
Pick Ur 4-some 
T’s & F’s 

31   CLMGC 
2/5’s-3/4’s 4/3’s 
U-Pick Partner 
Comp Pick 4some 
Robert Cathro 

James Emmett 

George Middle 

Halloween 

    Notes: 
CLWGC & CLMGC 
8:00am Shotgun 
9:00 am NINERS 



A Flight First Place Gross 
Derick Farino & Mike Golovich 

A Flight First Place Net 
Joey Roquet & Jason Jernigan 

B Flight First Place Gross 
Gary Cochran & Mark Wagoner 

B Flight First Place Net 
Ron Crocco & Dave Derse  

C Flight First Place Net 
Joe Henderson & Steve Hopkins 

C Flight First Place Gross 
Ron Bemoll & Gary Ansevin 

2018 Member Guest Winners  

The Men’s Golf Club had their annual Member Guest Tournament last weekend with 66 players who competed in a mixture 
of fun games, Pinehurst, Scramble and Aggregate, where they played 6 hole of each game. 
Everyone who entered the tournament received a customized Canyon Lake Putter Cover and an embroidered Member 
Guest Golf Towel. 
The event kicked off on Friday evening with a traditional Horse Race. There were 32 entries with the team of Jason Jerni-
gan, Joey Roquet, Scotty Scott and Mark Titus taking first place. 
Saturday morning there was an 8 am Shotgun Start on the hottest day of the week but by all accounts that didn’t seem to 
affect any of the players, especially the flight winners who were: 
 

A Flight    First Place Gross      Mike Golovich and Derick Farino 
        First Place Net       Jason Jernigan and Joey Roquet 
        Second Place Net     Billy Furlong and Ryan Card 
        Third Place Net       Greg Brack and John Fecko 
 

B Flight    First Place Gross      Mark Wagoner and Gary Cochran 
        First Place Net       Dave Derse and Ron Crocco 
        Second Place Net     Joe Kamashian and Cam Finley 
        Third Place Net       Jon Evans and Jon Evans Jr. 
 

C Flight    First Place Gross      Ron Bemoll and Gary Ansevin 
        First Place Net       Joe Henderson and Steve Hopkins 
        Second Place Net     Phil Coughlin and Rich Lippi 
        Third Place Net       Brad Fraser and Greg Cunnington 
 

After play everyone gathered in the Club House to enjoy a delicious Sirloin Steak lunch and awards. Pat Kemball and his 

crew did all the scoring and announced the flight winners along with others who took home prizes for Closest to the Pin and 

the Skins Game. 



“After Lunch Bunch”     Your Friday game for 38 years 
 
     We’re more than halfway through the summer and we’re still playing an occasional 13 hole golf tour-
nament. FYI the policy for us ol’ ducks is that if the temperature is going to reach 100 degrees we play 
thirteen holes.  Anything less that we go the route, 18 holes. 
 

     Mark this on your calendar, our annual ALB tournament will be held this year on Monday, November 
26

th
.  It will be an 8AM Shotgun Start with lunch to follow. 

 

     Scores for the past few weeks were as follows: 
  
August 24 – 2 Best Balls of Foursome – 20 Players 
1 – Tom Fuhrman, Clive Taylor, Marv Tweedy, & Joe Henderson – 120 
2 – Bob Stinson, Nick Valencia, Jim Musser, & Jim Paulis – 121 
“Losers of the Week” – Jim Magill, Leroy Madera, Walt Popper, & Dennis Franks- 132 
“Skins” – Tom Fuhrman (#2 & 14), Clive Taylor (#7), Oscar Rowland (#8 & 10),  
                Fred Espinosa (#13), & Hugh Wagoner (#18). 
“Closest to the Pin” – Oscar Rowland (#8), Randy Bonner (#11), & Hugh Wagoner (#15). 
 

August 31 – Individual Tin Whistle – 20 Players 
“A” Flight                                                     “B” Flight 
1 – Clive Taylor – 24                                   1 – Joe Washle – 22 
2 – Oscar Rowland – 24                              2 – Jim Musser - 20 
3 – Sam Theodora – 21                               3 – Marv Tweedy – 19 
“Losers of the Week” – “A” Flight – Bob Clow – 9         “B” Flight – Bob Tice – 11 
“Closest to the Pin” – Leroy Madera (#8 & 17), and Oscar Rowland (#11) 
“Skins” – Joe Washle (#2), Bob Stinson (#3 & 4), Bill Hallahan (#7), Dennis Franks (#10), & 
                                                                                                                    Oscar Rowland (#13 & 15) 
September 7 – Partners Best Ball – 20 Players 
“A” Flight                                                           “B” Flight 
1 – Bob Stinson & Carlos Ramirez – 55            1 – Nick Valencia & Brian Helmer – 53 
2 – Walt Popper & Darrell Hartzell – 55             2 – Ed Doidge & Jim Musser – 55 
“Losers of the Week” – “A” Flt. – Marv Tweedy & Denis Franks – 64 
                                      “B” Flt. – Joe Washle & Jim Paulis – 69 
“Closest to the Pin” – Leroy Madera (#11), & Walt Popper (#17) 
“Skins” – Vern Kelch (#14). 
 

September 14 – 3 Best Balls of Foursome – 24 Players 
1 – Bob Stinson, Nick Valencia, Chuck Hudson, & Jim Paulis – 195 
2 – Sam Theodora, Walt Popper, Marv Tweedy, & Sven Henrichsen - 196 
“Losers of the Week” – Clive Taylor, Bob Clow, Leroy Madera, & Pete Mortensen - 215 
“Skins” – Darrell Hartzell (#2 & 16), Dave Nickel (#10), & Oscar Rowland (#18). 
“Closest to the Pin” – Bob Stinson (#8 &11), & Nick Valencia (#15) 
 

Quote – “Golf is a game invented by people that think music comes out of a bagpipe.” Lee Trevino 





Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 
Board of Directors Meeting 

September 5, 2018 
MINUTES   

 
Call to Order:  President Travis Montgomery called the meeting to order at 1:40 p.m. and led the 
Pledge of Allegiance.   
 
Attendance:  Present were President Travis Montgomery, 1

st
 VP Chris Wilkeson, 2

nd
 VP Jon Evans, 

Directors Gary Bradford, Ted Horton, Joe Kamashian, Steve McCain and Treasurer Rod Smith.  Absent 
were Directors Greg Brack and Shannon VanDruff.  A quorum was present.  Seven (7) members at-
tended. 
 
Approval of Minutes:  It was moved by Director Bradford, seconded by Director Kamashian and ap-
proved “to accept the August 1, 2018 meeting minutes as submitted”. 
 
Director of Golf Report:  Pat Kemball – Absent, no report 
 
Golf Course Superintendent Report:  Mark Louder – Absent, no report  
 
SCGA Liaison Report:  Dudley Thompson – Dudley reported on recent conversations with SCGA offi-
cials. 

 
Secretary’s Report: Ted Horton 
Secretary Horton reported that all correspondence is current and all supplies are on hand. 
 Get well cards in August: none   
 Sympathy cards in August:   
 Rose Marie Hand – loss of her mother 

 
Treasurer’s Report:  Rod Smith  
The August 2018 Check Register shows an ending balance of $26,328.33.  Treasurer Smith indicated 
that he has contacted SCGA to determine what is owed to date – estimated at approximately 
$5,000.00.  The 2018 Tournament Revenues and Expenses were reviewed. 
 
Handicap Report:  1

st
 Vice President Chris Wilkeson  

1st Vice President Wilkeson reported that during the month of August 2018:  94 indexes went down; 82 
remained the same; 75 went up; 4 members had no index; and, 11 members have a local index (over 
36.4).  1,213 rounds were posted by 192 members; 12 rounds were not posted; 5 cards were turned in 
with the wrong date or had no date.  4 cards were unreadable.  Reminder – “Use the GHIN/SCGA Post-
ing App on your smart phone”. 
 
Major Tournaments:  2nd VP Jon Evans  
2

nd
 VP Jon Evans reported on upcoming events: 

 Member Guest – Paradise Classic – September 7&8, 2018.  32 teams (64 players) are signed up to 
date.  Jon urged that members pay in advance to assist Treasurer Smith to collect the registration 
fees.  Director of Golf, Pat Kemball will contact players to verify handicaps.  40 players are signed 
up for the Horse Race.  The Horse Race begins at 5:00 PM on Friday and Pat, Bryan & Jim Paulis 
will assist Director Evans to manage the evening. 

 Stag Day – September 29, 2018.  This is the Club’s annual fundraiser with two golf options including 
(1) an individual low net tournament or 4-man scramble tournament.  After golf, there will be a put-
ting contest ($2 per try) and from 3:00-5:00 PM there will be a Texas hold’em poker tournament 
($15), that will pay 1

st
 and 2

nd
, limited to the first 50 players signing up.  360 event tickets for golf, 

dinner and raffle have been distributed to BOD members to sell.  Sign-ups and raffle sales are in full 
swing.  2

nd
 VP Evans requested that we Email him a weekly photo of our sales chart results.  Jon 

indicated he will be downstairs each Wednesday in September to sell the 50/50 boards. 



 
Wednesday Game:  Gary Bradford  
Director Bradford reported that August contributions were $90 to the Veterans’ Day fund and $278 to 
the Picnic fund.  The average number of Wednesday players in August was 76. 
 Director Bradford reported that the POA is working on WiFi for the Magnolia room but we still have 

computer program problems.  Director of Golf, Pat Kemball is helping to research possible replace-
ment programs.  Once a new program is selected we will need to purchase a new computer capable 
of operating the program. 

 
Membership & Rules:  Greg Brack - absent 
Director Brack’s report presented the following: 
There are 255members.  92 renewals were done online (36.07%).  There are 3 Junior Members, 1 So-
cial Member and two (2) new members this month. 
 Changes in the Rules for 2019 are still in discussion and it was confirmed that the Club will host a 

rules seminar once the changes are finalized. 
   

Public Relations: Joe Kamashian 
Director Kamashian reported that the Bulletin is out and again requested additional articles.   Friday 
Flyer Editor Donna Ritchie has posted several golf articles in this week’s Flyer. 
 
Green Committee: Shannon VanDruff 
Director VanDruff reported that:  
 The course will close on October 6th for overseeding and reopen on October 29

th
; 

 Tree review/replacement will be reviewed by a committee headed by Dudley Thompson;  
 The drought tolerant shrubs to the right of the golf car path on Hole 12 will be trimmed; 
 The new pump for the potable water irrigation of greens has been received and will be installed 

soon.  The lake between the 12
th
 and 13

th
 holes will then be permitted to dry up.  It is recommended 

that a lake design firm(s) and/or golf course architect(s) be contacted to develop plans for replace-
ment of the lake; 

 Widening of the golf car path behind the 18
th
 green to permit parking and through traffic has become 

a priority; 
 Posts and ropes may be used to prevent driving and parking golf cars off the golf car path near the 

2
nd

 green;  
 The irrigation replacement sub-committee chaired by Joe Kamashian is continuing to examine the 

requirements and costs of updating the Canyon Lake Country Club golf course irrigation system.   
Manufacturers Toro and Rain Bird and their representative distributors presented proposals for com-
mittee consideration.  The committee, its’ Irrigation Design Consultant, Golf Course Superintendent, 
Mark Louder and POA Operations Director, Steve Schneider are considering advantages and disad-
vantages and will submit their suggested purveyor and directions for POA Board consideration 
some time soon.  
 

Social Committee:  Steve McCain  
Director McCain reported on the following: 
 Member/Guest tournament – September 7

th
 & 8

th
 – we are serving a steak dinner with dessert on 

Saturday afternoon and taquitos with chips and salsa on the patio Friday evening after the horse 
race.  Budgeted cost for the dinner is $1,861.92. 

 The Men’s Club Picnic at Holiday Harbor – September 19
th
 – Skip Thomas and crew will once again 

supply the food.  We have secured the permit for $25 and Operations will be setting up EZ-Ups at 
approximately 3:00 PM.  We need volunteers to set up approximately 26 tables and chairs and at-
tach table cloths.  Food will be served at approximately 5:30 PM.  We need volunteers to help Sam 
Theodora to set up the beverage service and to assist with the tear down at the end of the event. 

 CLMGC Stag Day – September 29
th
 – Traditionally this has been a steak fry event but Alex the Chef 

is willing to come up with something special if requested. 
 

 



President’s Report:  Travis Montgomery 
President Montgomery discussed the following: 
 CLWGC Annual Breast Cancer Tournament – President Montgomery shared a thank you letter from 

the CLWGC for our financial support of their Annual Breast Cancer Tournament. 
 9ers’Golf Club Scholarship Fund Tournament – It was moved by Director Bradford, seconded by 2

nd
 

VP Evans and approved “to donate $250 to the CL 9ers Golf Club upcoming Scholarship Fund 
Tournament”.  Treasurer Rod Smith was asked to include this donation in upcoming budget pro-
posals. 

 Thursday & Saturday Team Play – CLMGC teams and competitive courses are in place for both 
leagues. 

 Canyon Lake City Golf Championship – October 6 & 7, 2018 – John Keigwin and Joe Kamashian 
are continuing preparations.  Director Kamashian noted that the event will have divisions based on 
handicap groupings (4-5 handicaps each) for gross scores results. 

 2019 Nominating Committee Report– President Montgomery reported that the nominating commit-
tee of Gary Bradford, Joe Kamashian & Carlos Ramirez have proposed the following candidates: 

 For President – Jon Evans 
 For three (3) 3-year terms of Director – (1) Rick Halsey, (2) Chris Poland, (3) Andrew Quinn, (4) 

Tom Scudieri, & (5) Jerry Watson.  
 There were no nominations from the floor. 
 It was moved by Director Smith, seconded by Director McCain and approved that “the above slate 

of candidates be accepted and that nominations close”. 
President Montgomery will purchase and deliver stamps to Carlos Ramirez.  Ballots will be mailed to 

the membership on September 25
th
. 

 Use of “Half-Pops (half strokes)”  for Calculation of Skins in the Wednesday Game – The five 
Wednesday games in August were evaluated using both the current full stroke calculation and the 
half stroke method.  The “half-pops” method means that a natural birdie by a player who does not 
stroke on a hole, will not be tied by a par from player with a full stroke on that hole.  The same would 
be true for a non-stroking player who gets an eagle.  He would not be tied by a player with a stroke 
who gets a birdie.  After analysis by Chuck Newsom it was determined the half-pop game in es-
sence is a tiebreaker.   More skins are paid out but at a lesser amount.  The half-pop game does not 
penalize the higher handicap because he maintains his advantage, but a half-pop game rewards 
good play no matter what the handicap level”.  In short: 

 Nobody loses a skin with “half-pops” but the value of skins is slightly reduced; 
 We should be doing everything in our power to encourage the best golf possible and be rewarded 

for it.  With “Half-pops” better play will be rewarded; 
 Unfortunately, our computer program cannot accommodate “half-pops” at this time. 
 After considerable discussion, it was moved by Director Smith, seconded by Director Kamashian and 
approved “to adopt a trial “half-pop” policy for scoring all CLMGC events commencing as soon 
as the computer program can accommodate “half-pops”.  Following the trial the results will be tab-
ulated and the topic will be reopened for discussion. 
 
Executive Session – at 3:30 PM, attending CLMGC members were excused and the CLMGC Board 
convened for executive session to discuss potential member discipline. 
 
Next Meeting:  Wednesday – October 3, 2018 – 1:45 p.m. 
Meeting Adjournment:  It was moved by Director Kamashian, seconded by 1

st
 VP Wilkeson and ap-

proved “to adjourn at 3:55 PM”. 
 
Respectfully submitted:                                                     
Ted Horton - Secretary, Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 
 



Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 

Board Meeting Minutes 

September 04, 2018 

 

Call to Order: 1:16 

 

Roll Call:   Present:  Ura Furry, Valerie Montgomery, Kathy Homewood, Linda Kamashian, Mary Burns, Barbara Horrigan, 

Marilyn Bridges, Norma Yarbrough, Alice Ramirez, Merilyn Murphy 

 

Absent: Sue Sell, Barbara Spraul 

 

Pledge of Allegiance Led by Darlene Cortez 

 

Minutes:    A motion was made by Marilyn Bridges and seconded by Norma Yarbrough to approve the minutes as presented 

from the August 7, 2018 Board Meeting.  The motion was approved by all in attendance with none opposed. 

 

OFFICER REPORTS: 

 

President Ura Furry 

I want to thank the committee for the great job they did on the Breast Cancer Tournament.  
The POA wanted me to announce this Inland Empire Senior Games for those age 50 and older, September 21

st
 to Oct. 6.    

I want to thank those who brought guests to Pick Your Foursome and also for the Big Sisters/Little Sisters pairings. Next year 
at this event the members should try to bring more guests to participate.   
The course will be closing Oct. 8 to the 29, once the course reopens it is likely to be cart path only for a week or two. 
 

Treasurer Kathy Homewood 

The treasurers report was distributed for review to the members present.  The report demonstrated it balanced with the cur-

rent bank statement.  Upon a motion properly made by Barbara Horrigan, seconded by Alice Ramirez and carried, the 

Treasurers Report was approved as presented. 

 

Major Tournament Chair:  Valerie Montgomery 

Our next event is Member/Member tournament has 36 members participating. 

The Breast Cancer Tournament raised, thru entry fees and donations from various clubs and individuals, $5,197.20 to do-
nate to MIchelle’s Place. 
 

Handicap Chair:   Linda Kamashian 

Reminded the members to mark their scorecard with all the pertinent information, including tees, date, handicaps, players full 

names and any adjustments to their scores.  Most improved golfers for August are: Anita Fairfield, Valerie Montgomery, Sila 

Hoekstra, Barbra Lewis, KK Beecher. 

 

Tuesday Tournament:   Barbara Horrigan 

Low gross: Cathy Barr.   Low net:  Maxine Whalen 70 

Hope to have more foursome/Partner games calendared in the coming year..  
 

Membership: Norma Yarbrough No Report 

      

Corresponding Secretary: Barbara Spraul/Sue Sell   (Not Present) 

 

Rules Chair Marilyn Bridges 

Inquiring about info on new rules and looking into getting 2019 rule books for all members  
New rules going effect in January 2019 
 

Social Chair Alice Ramirez/Merilyn Murphy 

Ready for Member/Member Tournament Luncheon. 

 

 

 



COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Greens Committee Linda Johnson - WGC Representative 

Canyon Lake Green Committee Report:  August 14, 2018 

Course Report:  Valerie Montgomery 

Hole 1: Will relocate a portion of grass, right of the cart path, at the green tee, to allow for better cart traffic flow.  Plants be-

hind the green have been trimmed, selected plants will be removed and mulch may be added to improve the look of the area. 

Hole 2: A portion of split rail fencing may be installed by the green to prevent cart parking that is damaging the grass in that 

area. 

Hole 4: A DG path is planned to the green tee from the cart path 

Hole 6: Repairs to the restroom wall have been completed.  

Mark Louder:  Golf Course Superintendent 

Over seeding is planned for October 8 to the 29, 
 
prep work will begin October 1

 
to the 7. The mowing for the greens is being 

raised to allow for the extreme heat.  The 13 and 17 tee boxes are being re-sodded.  There has been an increase in red ant 

activity and pink flags will be provided to the ladies.  

Sal Medina:  Operations 

Two irrigation companies, Toro and Rain Bird, made presentations before this meeting:  outlining their products and services. 

The fish in the pond will be relocated to allow for the pond configuration. 

The TWG outlined their plans once the course reopens:  widen the cart path by the green on hole 6, and hole 18, and a DG 

path on hole 4 next to the green. 

The next Green Committee Meeting is scheduled to September 6 at 1p.m. in the Magnolia Rm. 

Items to be brought before the Greens Committee: 
Hole 7, roped off area with replacement sod, should the area be marked “Ground Under Repair”. If not so designated,  the 
only relief allowed is if your ball is on a seam of the sod. 
Hole 16:  water is draining to the spot by the trees.  Any plans to maintain the area.   
     

Sunshine  Lila Gann     (Not Present) 

 

SB&R Darlene Cortez 

No Competition in August. Next up September at Seven Hills 
 

SCGA Delegate  Ina Pickard 

Any interest in SCGA tournament can be found on the SCGA website. 

 

CLIPPS   Valerie Montgomery 

Next meeting will be September 24 

 

18 Hole/Niners Liaison Barbara Spraul     (Not Present) 

 

Big Sister/Little Sister  Ellie Clow       (Not Present) 

 

Old Business      (Nothing to Report) 

 

New Business 

  

The 9rs Golf Club would like a $300-$500 donation to help support the Canyon Lake Scholarship program. 
Monies collected from Fiesta Days fundraiser can be used to donate to this program. 
A suggestion was made to keep a separate accounting of the Fiesta Days money available to be donated. 
Price of the Tournaments  
Dependent on the number of participants, cost of meals, beverage bar including lemonade and iced tea and dessert. A sug-
gestion was made to use CLWGC money to defer costs to participants. 

 

Meeting Adjourned       2:10 pm 

 

Respectfully submitted 

Mary E. Burns 

Recording Secretary 
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